Regular Monthly Meeting November 10, 2011

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, November 10, 2011, 7:00 pm, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, Bob Peters and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Superintendent Phillips gave the police report.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Mr. Herman – yes., Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve the Church property line adjustment subdivision contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve the Marion property line adjustment subdivision contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve the Craig R. & Erica S. Sickafuse side yard addition subdivision contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adopt Ordinance #5 of 2011, Floodplain Ordinance as per the Flood Plain Management Act of 1978.

Recycling totals for the month of October, 131.31 Tons Municipal Waste, 44.60 Tons of recycling.

Public Comment:

Mr. Oran Allen Savannah Gardner Road, stated that he is looking for road repairs on Old Pittsburgh Road. Mr. Albertini said that Columbia Gas must make a major high pressure line repair on Old Pittsburgh Road, once that is done additional repairs will be made. Mr. Allen also congratulated Mr. Russell Riley on his winning the supervisors election.

Mr. William Alexander, Savannah Gardner Road, asked if the township was looking to purchase a paving machine. Mr. Herman stated that he believes that they located one and will know more shortly.

Bill Konopasec, Monsour Drive, asked if the storm drains located at the end of Monsour Drive are the responsibility of the township? Mr. Herman stated that the storm drain in question are not on the ordained portion of the roadway, so the responsibility falls on the developer.

Melanie Konopasek, Monsour Drive, asked if speed limit signs or watch children could be placed in the development.

The supervisors wished all a good Thanksgiving and Veterans Day.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Peters to adjourn.